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FROM THE DESK OF THE MAYOR... 

Dear Port Residents,  

 

Happy New Year!  
 I am proud to say we made it through the year with lots of high points. 
Here is a look back into 2024:  

 

 The voters passed a referendum for Port Republic School which was a 
huge learning curve, especially for our City Clerk, Brandy who had to navigate 
a system that even the county was unsure of. The referendum was a big help to 
the future of our school. Council passed the redevelopment plan and awarded 
the job of managing the filling of our gravel pit with clean dredgings which 
will start by the end of this year, once all permits are obtained. Extra revenue is 
always a good thing. The contract for the rebuilding of the basketball/tennis 
court/ and added pickle ball courts was awarded and the project will begin in 
the spring. The financing of the project all fell into place which in the begin-
ning seemed insurmountable. All the funding is now in place for this new rec-
reational area.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 The city sold the old city garage to the Heritage Society who is in the 

process of raising money to refurbish this building into a place to house Port 

Republic artifacts and a community meeting space.  

 This year we had a Mile Stone celebration for our volunteer fire fighters 

during Port Day to recognize the 30 volunteers and their commitment to keep-

ing us safe. I am so impressed with their dedication.  

2025 - 1st Edition 



2 

 Cameras have been installed upgrading our security system with more cameras to come this year.  

We completed the paving of Mill Road with grant money and received grants for the repaving of Adams and 

Pomona Ave. which will be done in the upcoming year.  

 Our long time city clerk Kim Campellone retired and our new team member, Lisa Morris was hired 

as our new deputy clerk and is now involved in the very long process of learning how to negotiate all of the 

ever changing tasks. This has been a particularly hard year for Brandy, with so many changes and un-

knowns, but she approaches each day with a smile on her face and always goes above and beyond what is 

expected. Our DPW team members Dave and Kyle under the direction of Bill Montag have done an incredi-

ble job in Port.  

 We are so fortunate to have Scott Winneberger as our emergency management coordinator. I had 

gone to the Fire House, which was set up as the central command base, when we had the missing person in-

cident and was over whelmed by the efficiency and organization of the all professionals that came to help. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am so grateful for the pirate ship playground that was installed on January 2nd. With the direction of Bill 

and Kathy Smallwood. The Port Republic Athletic Fund paid to have it built, with the city only paying for 

the labor to install the perimeter and the mulch. Already it is a big hit with our younger residents even in the 

cold weather. The city is applying for a recreational grant so hopefully we will be able to add more items to 

play on in the coming year.  

 We have welcomed a new Council Member, David Crawford. He has already jumped in as a recrea-

tion and personnel committee member and we are looking forward to him being part of our team. I am so 

proud to be mayor of such a unique place. Sometimes it is over whelming to think that the decisions we 

make have a huge impact on our future generations. I pray for wisdom for each one of us and the realization 

of how fortunate we all are to be here in Port Republic. I can’t wait to see what 2025 

has in store for us! 

                                                              Mayor Niki  
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Municipal Offices 

City Clerk’s Office 
 

Brandy M. Blevin, RMC 

Lisa M. Morris 

9:00 am—4:30 pm 

Monday—Friday 

609-652-1501 

brandy@portrepublicnj.org 

lisa@portrepublicnj.org 

 

 

 

Construction Office 
 

Richard Stevens 

4:00 pm—6:00 pm 

Monday & Wednesday 

609-652-8759 

construction@portrepublicnj.org 

 

 

 

Tax Assessor 
 

Bill Johnson 

5:00 pm—7:00 pm 

3rd Wednesday monthly 

609-652-1501 

bill@portrepublicnj.org 

 

 

 

Tax Collector 
 

Renee DeSalvo 

5:00 pm—7:00 pm 

1st & 3rd Thursday monthly 

renee@portrepublicnj.org 

 

 

 

Public Works Department 
 

Dave Eisenhard, Supervisor 

Kyle Ayers 

 

 

 

Transfer Station Hours: 

Wednesdays  

12:00 pm—8:00 pm 

 

Saturdays 

8:00 am—4:30 pm 

This & That 
 

 
Upcoming City  

Meetings 

City Council Meeting 

Schedule 

 

2nd Tuesday of each 

month 

6:00 pm—Workshop 

6:30 pm—Meeting 

 

 

2024 Dates 

 

February 11th 

March 11th 

April 8th 

May 143h 

June 3rd 

July 8th 

August 12th 

September 9th 

October 14th 

November 18th 

December 9th 

Planning Board /  

Zoning Board 

 

Meetings are scheduled 

as needed  

 

Vicki Cantell, Secretary 

609-652-9403 

 

Agendas and Minutes 
for Meetings can be 
found on our website: 

 

PortRepublicNJ.org 

WE’RE ON FACEBOOK 

 

In an effort to keep the residents of Port Republic up to date with the 

latest news and information available to us, we have started an  

official Facebook Page!  Like our page “City of Port Republic” 

2025 Primary Election Information 

 

• Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 
• Poll Hours: 6:00 AM – 8:00 PM 

 
 

Polling Locations: 

• Ward I: City Hall, 143 Main Street 
Ward II: Firehouse, 116 Blakes Lane 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

2025 
(Some Dates may be subject to change)  

1/25 Declutter Event (9-12pm City Hall)  

3/29 Rabies Clinic (11-12:30pm Public Works Garage)  

3/29 Heritage Society Chinese Auction (4-8pm The  

Carriage House)  

4/26 Port Community Church Revival and Country  

Jamboree  (Harry Bowen Park)  

5/3 Community Clean up (City Hall) 

5/17 Port Firehouse Dinner (3:30-7:30pm) 

5/24 Jersey Genesis Triathlon  

5/24 Port Beach Opens (Lifeguard on duty) 

6/7 Port Community Yard Sale  

6/21 Port Community Day (Rain date June 28) 

9/1 Port Beach Last Day Open 

9/14 Duct Boat Regatta 

10/4 3rd Annual Heritage Celebration 

10/18 Port Firehouse Dinner 

10/25 Port Fall Fest and Movie Night 

12/4 Port Tree Lighting  

PHYSICAL HEALTH AIDS 

Keep in mind that I have stored a number of physi-

cal health aids for those in need of them (you don’t 

have to be a senior to borrow these).   

If anyone has any health aids that are no longer 

needed or wanted, I will gladly accept your dona-

tions.   Please call me at 609-652-1352 to make   

arrangements.  Do not just drop off equipment.  

 

 

Senior Advocate 

Doris Bugdon  

609-652-1352 

WATER CONTAMINATION 

Any resident who has had their water tested and the 

testing came back with contamination requiring you 

to have a POET System installed, please notify City 

Hall.  We are mapping the contamination. 

 

Thank you! GET ROBO CALLS 

How do I receive Robo calls from the City?  

     It is important that the city has a way to com-

municate with our citizens.  If you do not receive 

these calls you can go to the web-

site:  www.portrepublicnj.org, then go to communi-

ty resources, then click on Community Notification 

Portal and fill in requested information.  


